Happy New Year!

Nerys and the staff wish you a Happy New Year! We hope you all had a restful Christmas break. We are delighted to welcome new children and their families to the nursery in 2023.

We would like to thank you for all the lovely cards and presents we received and thank you for the donations on Christmas Jumper daywe raised £37.00 for 'Save the Children'.





Festive creativity!

Here are some more photos of our Christmas activities last month. We learnt about the Christmas story, recognising the faith and beliefs of Christians.

We shared books, songs and music and had fun with art, crafts and messy play. We explored different media and materials, developing both large and small movements and expressing our creativity.



Our Commitment to Safeguarding

Under the Education Act 2002, we must make arrangements to safeguard and promote the welfare of children.

Parents/carers should know that the law (Children Act 1989) requires all staff to pass on information which gives rise to a concern about a child's welfare, including risk from neglect, physical, emotional or sexual abuse.

Staff will seek, in general, to discuss any concerns with the parent/carer and discuss the need to make a referral to Children's Social Care if that is considered necessary. This will only be done where such discussion will not place the child at increased risk of significant harm or cause undue delay. We will seek advice from Children's Social Care when they have reasonable cause to suspect a child may be suffering or likely to suffer significant harm.

Occasionally, concerns are passed on which are later found to be unfounded. Parents/carers will appreciate that our Designated Safeguarding Lead carries out their responsibilities in accordance with the law and acts in the best interests of all children.

Our Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSLs)



Nerys Evans DSL



Reanne Sykes Deputy DSL

If you have any concerns regarding the safety or welfare of any child, please contact Nerys Evans or Reanne Sykes, our **Designated Safeguarding Leads,** in confidence.

There is further safeguarding information on our <u>website</u> and paper copies are available on request.

Happy Birthday to children celebrating in January!



Ekam



Grace



Lara



Sahara